
 

 

Valentine’s Day Weddings 
The Franklin County Municipal Court will host festive wedding nuptials on the 14th floor of the 
375 S. High St. courthouse on Friday, Feb. 14, 2025.  Franklin County Municipal Court Judges 
will officiate these Valentine’s Day weddings. 

 

What: Valentine’s Day weddings at the Franklin County Municipal Court 

When: between 7:30 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Friday, Feb. 14, 2025. 

Where:14th floor of the Franklin County Municipal Courthouse, 375. S. High St., 
Columbus, OH, 43215 

Do I need an appointment? No. However, interpreters are only available 
between noon and 3 p.m.  Anyone needing an interpreter for foreign languages or 
American Sign Language is asked to come between noon and 3 p.m. 

Where can I park? The court provides additional information on parking and 
available bus lines under the parking tab here. 

Have any additional questions? Call 614-645-3889.  

Court cost: A $25 processing fee must be paid before the ceremony and is payable 
to the Clerk of Courts on the 3rd floor of the courthouse.  

What do I need? Before the ceremony, couples must have a marriage license and 
a receipt showing the $25 processing fee was paid. A marriage license can be obtained 
at the Franklin County Probate Court. 

https://franklincountymunicourt.org/About
https://probate.franklincountyohio.gov/departments/marriage?ext=.

